June 13, 2005

Mike Napier Design Electric, Inc. Post Office Box 5772 Charlottesville, VA 22905

Dear Mike Napier:

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your organization's support and dedication during the Smithfield Landover installation. Your commitment to the success of this project has truly made a positive impact.

This is a monumental step for the industry, and it will not go unnoticed by the marketplace. The completion of this project will take a giant step in the right direction towards revolutionizing the protein industry, and our organizations will be standing in the forefront.

Again, our team appreciates your assistance, and we look forward to working together on future projects.

Best regards,

Benjamin Pasternak President / CEO CPOR, Inc.